July 8, 1981

The Mt. Joy Township Supervisors held their regular monthly meeting on
Wednesday July 8, 1981 at 7:30 p.m. at the township municipal building on Hoffman
Home Road. All members were present.

The minutes were approved as presented by motion of Glenn Snyder, 2" by Willis
Waybright, carried.

The treasurer’s report was approved as presented by motion of Waybright, 2™ by
Snyder, carried.

The Wilson Clapsaddle plans were approved by motion of Waybright, 2" by
Snyder, carried.

On “Act 22” - Snyder called Harrisburg to get some answers. Had to talk to four
people before he could get on that could help in any way. Township isn’t responsible if
this is not carried out. Secretary to send for more information.

Littlestown Firemen’s compensation - It was decided not to pay because as of this
time we do not pay any other fire company.

The bids were opened for FB1 and the results were as follows:

Roadite - 1200 ton FB1 Binder $22.40 a ton....$26,880.00
- 1800 ton FB1 Wearing Course $25.44 a ton ...$45,792.00
$72,672.00

Wilson - 1200 ton FB1 Binder $23.62 aton ...$28,344.00
- 1800 ton FB1 Wearing Course $27.24 a ton ...$49,032.00
$77,376.00

H & M - 1200 ton FB1 Binder $24.23 aton ...$29,076.00
- 1800 ton FB1 Wearing Course $27,26 aton ...$49,068.00
$78,144.00

The bid was awarded to Roadite by motion of Jim Neth, 2" by Waybright, carried.

On the Maryland Tax matter - the residents of the township who work in Maryland
and whose places of employment deducted taxes from their weekly earnings have received
their money back and several of them called the supervisors thanking them for their time
and trouble in getting this matter settled.

A letter was read from Mrs. Edith Grove about the Hartlaub’s was water causing
problems with odor, mosquitoes, and ice in winter. Snyder to contact Shultz and see what
can be done to eliminate this problem.

The Centralized Tax Assessor System is in motion by the county. Too many
assessors weren’t doing their jobs and consequently the county decided to put this new
program into motion. The assessors will not be elected, but will be appointed by the
county. Mrs. Phillips is Mt. Joy Township’s assessor and she seems to be doing her job
quite well.

Electric Typewriter discussed. Secretary got price from Eicholtz. The price being
$563.00 for a new royal electric. A motion was made to purchase this typewriter by
Waybright, 2" by Neth, carried.



Lake Heritage Security - Don Wilkinson wanted commitment from supervisors that
they would go along with the policing program that was discussed at the prior meeting.
Supervisors told him that at the present time they have not had enough time to discuss this
matter with anyone else or even among themselves. Supervisors will set up a meeting with
other townships within the Lake Heritage area and discuss this matter.

Next meeting will be held on Tuesday August 4, 1981 at 7:30 p.m. at the township
municipal building. Secretary to advertise this in the newspaper.

Meeting adjourned at 9:04 p.m. by motion of Neth, 2" by Waybright, carried.
Submitted by Barbara J. Snyder, secretary.



